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Summer Recreation Program             

 

The regular summer recreation 

program for youth is scheduled to be 

held this year from Monday, July 17th 

until Friday, August 4th from 1:00-

3:00 pm, Monday to Friday daily at 

the Reidville Community Hall. This 

program promotes physical activity, 

social interaction and a safe 

environment for children to play. 

There are a lot of fun activities 

planned for this year so make sure 

you don’t miss out on all the 

excitement. Check the Reidville 

facebook page for details.   
 

CHASE THE ACE 

  

Alert the pesky Ace has escaped capture! 

It's on the loose and we need your help 

to catch it again. 

The Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department is holding a CHASE THE 

ACE fundraiser. All proceeds will be 

used to purchase some much needed fire 

equipment / fire truck for the 

community. The rules and the ticket 

prices remain the same. 50 / 50 tickets 

are available again as well. 

DATE: Sunday, July 16, 2017 

TIME: 7pm to 8:15pm 

Place: Reidville Community Hall 

TICKET PRICES: $ 2 each OR 3 for $ 5 

OR 7 for $ 10 

JACKPOT: Will exceed $5000.00 + 30 

% of ticket sales 

CONSOLATION PRIZE: 20 % of the 

days ticket sales 

Thank you for your time and support. 

Hope to see you there, and good luck to 

all! 

SUMMER STUDENTS 

 

Council is pleased to announce that 

the summer student employment 

program is well underway. Hired this 

summer are: Mackenzie Budgell, 

Kirkland Anstey, Jenica Curlew, 

Juliah Gillard, Cole Oxford, Michael 

Maher and Nicholas Anstey. 

Congratulation’s students and keep 

up the good work! 

 

The 50+ Club is pleased to announce 

that they have a program again this 

year for student workers to perform 

outdoor tasks for seniors who are 

shut-ins and/or who are older seniors 

and less able physically.  If you are 

interested in having some work done 

such as mowing lawns, light yard 

work, clean-up, outdoor painting, 

weeding and other light-to-moderate 

outdoor activities, please call the 

town office.  

MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS  

 

Council elections across 

Newfoundland and Labrador will 

be held this September. Any 

person is qualified to be nominated 

for a position on council providing 

they reach the following criteria: 

- Is a Canadian Citizen of the full 

age of 18 years. 

 

- Is a resident for a period of six (6) 

months before nomination day 

either in the municipality or in an 

area that on Election Day is part of 

the municipality. 

 

- Is not in arrears of taxes or other 

charges payable to the 

municipality. 

 

This would be a great opportunity 

to give back to your community. 

Please think about putting your 

name on a ballot!! There will be 

further information posted on the 

bulletin boards and in the 

newsletters in the next couple 

months. Please feel free to call the 

office for further information. 

 

CANADA DAY 

 

The Town of Reidville would like to 

say a huge Thank You to everyone 

who attended the Canada Day 

Celebration on July 1
st
! Also a big 

thank you to everyone who helped 

out in any way, especially the 

members of council for bbqing, the 

50 + members for the bingo and the 

members of the fire department who 

put off the fireworks…without you 

it would never be possible! It was a 

wonderful turnout which was 

enjoyed by all!!! Special thank you 

to the Atlantic Lotto Corporation 

and the Department of Canadian 

Heritage for providing grant money, 

donations from Foodland, 

Colemans, Pizza Delight and Tim 

Hortons that enabled us to hold this 

wonderful event! 

 

COUNCIL MEETING 

 

The next scheduled council meeting 

will be held on August 6
th

 which is a 

week early due to holidays. Sorry 

for any inconvenience this may 

cause.  

 

SOD/HAY FIELDS 

 

Please refrain from riding on the sod 

or hay fields. 

http://reidvillenl.ca/


SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Birthdays: 

Date        Name                                    Age 

July 12 Marjorie Oxford      74 

July 12 Joe Kennedy       ? 

July 12 Oscar Hiscock     59 

July 13 Phillip Fudge     18 

July 14 Shawn Janes     53 

July 14 Jeremy Curlew     30 

July 18 Louise Pittman     74 

July 18 Colleen Janes     24 

July 22 Tony Rumbolt     60 

July 24 Phyllis Lodge     63 

July 24 Byron Reid     39 

July 25 Shirley MacDonald    63 

July 25 Bradley Matchim    13 

July 27 Clarence Moss     63 

July 28 Glenda Reid     63 

July 30 Jessica Lush     30 

July 31 Earl Reid     60 

Aug. 2 Darlene Pittman     46 

Aug. 4 Doug Hiscock     ? 

Aug. 5 Ester Oxford     82 

Aug. 7 Glenda Garnier     63 

Aug. 9 Travis Hoffe     46 

Aug. 9 Trina King      ? 

Aug. 10 Raymond Curlew   87 

Aug. 11 Ashley Guy    28 

Aug. 12 Angela Butt    58 

Aug. 12 Steve Curtis    41 

Aug. 13 Irene Reid    68 

Aug. 15 Minetta Reid    74 

Aug. 15 Bruce Curlew    61 

Aug. 15 Kerry Anstey    53 

Aug. 15 Caleb Hoffe    11 

 

Anniversaries: 

Date    Name               Years 

July 12  Sharon & Rick Burden    26 

July 27  Hazel & Willie Reid    44 

Aug. 1   Terri & Jody Janes     2 

Aug. 3   Vicki & David Langdon     4 

Aug. 4   Betty & Ira Rideout    17 

Aug. 6   Kerri-Leigh & Chad Reid    6 

Aug. 9   Irene & Ray Curlew      37 

Aug. 15 Motie & Ben Young   36 

 

FITNESS CENTER 

 

The fitness center is now open 

during office hours, which is 

Monday to Friday from 9am-3pm. 

No one under the age of 16 is 

permitted in the fitness center. 

There will be no charge for use of 

this facility but a donation box will 

be on site…. money collected will 

be used for the cleaning supplies, 

treadmill oils, machine inspection 

and any maintenance required. We 

are hoping that residents will get 

out and take advantage of this 

facility!!!! 

 

Please Note: There is a Waiver 

that MUST be filled out before 

using the facility. They will be 

available at the town office or a 

supervisor will have them at the 

community hall if opened after 

office hours. The supervisor will 

check the book to ensure a person 

has a waiver filled out before 

allowing use. 
 

WINNERS 

   

Carson and Rose Marie Young 

would like to thank everyone who 

supported them by buying tickets 

on the Texas Mickey and the 49 

Lottery. 

 

Winner of the Texas Mickey 

drawn on June 14
th

 was Colleen 

Howell of Woody Point. Winning 

ticket number was 434. 

 

Winner of the 49 Lottery was Judy 

Foley of Deer Lake. The winning 

bonus number was 9. 

 

PERMITS 
 

With summer quickly approaching 

please note the cost of all Permits: 

Commercial (per building)           $200 

New House:                $100  

House Extension:                           $50 

Accessory Buildings:                     $25  

General Repairs:                             $10 

Clearing Land         no charge 

  

There is No Charge for a General 

Repairs permit for seniors. Most of 

these items will have to go to council 

for approval....please pick up your 

application or print it off the town 

website and submit it for the second 

Monday of every month. 

 

DROPPINGS 

 

 

Summer is upon us and we have 

more people out and about. There 

have been some complaints of 

animal droppings along the sides 

of the road.  Please be considerate 

of your neighbors and the walkers 

of our community….Clean up 

after your pets! 
 

FUNDRAISING 

 

Carson Young is accepting any 

donation of recycling or beer 

bottles to raise money to get his 

van to and from Montreal to be 

retrofitted for his power 

wheelchair. To donate to this cause 

please call Carson @ 215-1402. 
 
 
WRECKS/UNTIDY PROPERTIES 

 

 

If you have a wreck in your yard 

that you want to dispose of please 

call the town office to have it 

registered…this will be a free 

service. 

 

If you have old tires that you want 

to dispose of, they can be dropped 

at any of the garages in town.  

 

Our town has always been noted as 

a beautiful, clean town….please do 

your part to ensure we remain this 

way.  

 

NO LITTERING!!!!! 

 

It has been noted that there is a lot 

of garbage around the boat launch 

and beach area as well as on the 

sides of the road. If you are using 

these areas please take your 

garbage with you.  

 
SCHEDULED POWER 

OUTAGE 

Newfoundland Power has advised 

that there will be a scheduled 

power outage in our area on 

Saturday, July 15
th

 from 9:30 am to 

1:30 pm. 

 
SPEEDING 

 
Reminder for those speeding 

through town, we have a 50-km/hr 

speed zone. We will be asking the 

RCMP to make more frequent 

visits to the area. 

 

JOKE 

 

Two little boys were known 

troublemakers, stealing everything 

they could get their hands, even 

from the church. One day a priest 

stopped one of the boys and asked, 

"Where is God?" The boy 

shrugged and the priest repeated, 

"Where is God?" The boy ran out 

of the cathedral crying to his home 

where he hid in a closet. 

Eventually his brother found him 

and asked, "What's wrong?" The 

crying boy replied, "We're in 

trouble now! God is missing and 

they think we took him!" 

 

Doctor on Call.......   1-800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm...........................635-5600 

RCMP..................................635-2173 

Ambulance...........................635-3020 

NF Power.................1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office.....................635-5232 

Fax: .................................... 635-4498 

     EMERGENCY NUMBERS 


